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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee

Minutes



September 21, 2023

Present:  Woodle, Luening, Hersch, Hurley, Salon, Kaleta
Absent:  none 
Guest:   none 
Meeting called to order at 7:02 pm.  
Minutes: Hurley motioned for minutes to be accepted; Salon seconded; committee voted unanimously 6-0.
Financial Report: The budget remains at $2385 for GPAC expenses and $10,000 for weed treatment.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond-High water levels because of continued rains has prompted an increased concern for flooding of lake and also Whitney Pond if too much water is released. Scott Silva in cooperation with DPW have removed the half board.
Hersch reports that Sustainability Committee will write a support letter for 319 funding to reduce stormwater run-off. A motion was made by Salon for GPAC to support this letter; Hersch seconded; committee unanimously supported with 6-0 vote.
Discussion of increase in Bladderwort which has infiltrated some coves and becomes hung up in lily pad patches. SOLitude will include it in their survey for treatment next spring.
Hurley motioned for GPAC to authorize the payment of recent SOLitude bill for $780 to come from remaining CPA grant monies. Salon seconded motion; and Committee passed unanimously 6-0.
Duck Pond-It was noted by Kaleta that the pond had a huge amount of bladderwort this year. He has photo documentation. Woodle is exploring sources to better understand this increase in this native weed. One suspect is the increase in nutrients due to stormwater run-off caused by the continuing heavy precipitation all summer. Increase in atmospheric phosphorus because of particulate matter carried from Canadian wildfires is another potential source.
Kaleta to check on timer repair.
Baddacook Pond-Harvesting was completed. Harvester is in need of repairs including a damaged belt. Engine needs to be refurbished; hose clamps installed on fuel tank need to be tightened. Harvester coming out September 22nd. Jeff Castellani from SOLitude will be there.
Luening will send revised letter to DPW with copy to Town Manager.  Hersch will first pass it by GLA’s Board.
Luening announced three new Weed Harvester Committee members, all from same family that moved to Groton a couple of years ago.
Whitney Pond-Hurley commented that pond was very high at this time. DPW has cleared any debris at culvert under Route 40 which is outlet of the pond.
Adjournment-8:15 pm.












